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UP 4014 Railfans 
Ed Hoover, a MCRHS member who lives in Wamego,  
has a high interested in steam locomotives.  It is no 
wonder then that he followed the return of the 
Union Pacific Big Boy 4014 to service and its tour 
through the southwest United States and Kansas in 
particular. 

Prior to UP 4014 passing through Kansas, Ed 
was invited to give a presentation to a 3rd 
grade class at the elementary school in 
Wamego.  That ended up being a presentation 
to 200+ students.  Ed gave the 3rd grade class 
one of two 3ft x 5ft UP 4014 flags that he had 
custom made. 

Ed had the opportunity to see the Big Boy in 
both Topeka and Manhattan.  In Topeka he left 
with the crew a gift for Ed Dickens, the Senior 
Manager of Union Pacific Heritage Operations 

and engineer for Big Boy 4014.  The gift was an 
Adlake kerosene railroad lantern 
monogrammed with Ed Dicken’s name and 
UPRR 4014.   

In Manhattan he actually helped with crowd 
control and answered questions from the 
public.  In a Manhattan Mercury newspaper 
article about Ed Hoover mentioned he is a 
member of the Central Branch Railroad.  Ed 
Dickens liked the UP 4014 flag so much that Ed 
Hoover gave it to him.  Pictured below are Ed 
Dickens on the right with Ed Hoover and two of 
the UP 4014 crew members.  Ed has since 
ordered Adlake lanterns for the steam crew at 
the Union Pacific Steam Shop in Cheyenne, 
Wyoming. 
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Other MCRHS members that saw the Big Boy in 
Manhattan were Larry Moon, George Lookhart, 
Jim Turner, and Dave Crawford. 

Big Boy crossing the Big Blue River in 
Manhattan, KS 

CBRR Polar Express Ride 
On Saturday, December 7, in cooperation with the 
Waterville Chamber of Commerce, MCRHS ran four 
Polar Express Rides from Waterville west and back.  
A total of 67 passengers took part in the event. 

For additional information and photos of the Big 
Boy 4014 excursion through Kansas and the CBRR 
Polar Express rides, visit our blog post at 

https://centralbranchrailroad.blogspot.com 

Guise-Weber Foundation Grant 

The Guise-Weber Foundation in Marysville 
recently gave the MCRHS a $1000 grant.  The 
foundation is a private operating foundation 
that strives to improve the communities we live 
in.  Don Landoll of Marysville, is the president 
of the foundation.  Our thanks to the Guise-
Webber Foundation. 

Merry Christmas 
and a 

Happy New Year!

Contact Us: 
MCRHS 
PO Box 242 
Waterville, KS  66548 
Facebook:  fb.me/centralbranchrailroad 
email:  centralbranchrailroad@gmail.com 
Web:  centralbranchrailroad.com 
Blog:  centralbranchrailroad.blogspot.com 

Board Members: 
President:  Randy Rundle 
Vice-President:  Charlie Weickert 
Secretary:  Ann Walter 
Treasurers:  Georgena Lindquist/Dave Crawford 
Gene Harding 
Larry Moon 
Larry Springer 

MCRHS is a 501 (c)(3) nonprofit organization
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MCRHS Membership List 12-16-19
Member Name(s) City State Member Name(s) City State Member Name(s) City State

Mr. & Mrs. Wayne Broky Tempe AZ Kenneth Oppenlander Manhattan KS Gene & Sandy Harding Waterville KS

Sharon Grooms Burbank CA Steve Cohorst Marysville KS Carol Hill Waterville KS

Laverne Thomas Burbank CA Roger Cottrell Marysville KS Mrs. Don Hirt Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Doug Jones Irvine CA Clinton & Kim Day Marysville KS Shirley Jensen Waterville KS

Wanda Weickert North Hills CA Bruce Dierking Marysville KS Mr. & Mrs. Victor Jones Waterville KS

Ron & Judy Dayhoff Boulder CO Todd & Rachel Frye Marysville KS Don King Waterville KS

Maxine Haller Abilene KS Dr. & Mrs. David Hamel Marysville KS Rod Lamoreaux Waterville KS

Anthony Reiss Abilene KS Sarah Kessinger Marysville KS Don Mann Waterville KS

Donald Bleam Auburn KS Mr. & Mrs. Ken Kickhaefer Marysville KS Mr. & Mrs. Blake Martin Waterville KS

Tom Smith Axtell KS Christine Kravitcz Marysville KS Chris McNary Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. K.G Stettnisch Barnes KS Dolores Krug Marysville KS Richard Nelson Waterville KS

David Beck Blue Rapids KS Don Landoll Marysville KS Mr. & Mrs. Alvin Roepke Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. John Bergkamp Blue Rapids KS Paula Landoll-Smith Marysville KS Terry & Alice Roepke Waterville KS

Rev. & Mrs. Richard Coleman Blue Rapids KS John McGarry Marysville KS RuthAnn Roepke Waterville KS

Dave & Kathy Crawford Blue Rapids KS Mr. & Mrs. Jeff Schell Marysville KS Larry Springer Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Gene Lott Blue Rapids KS Mr. and Mrs. Max Searcey Marysville KS Joyce Stryker Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Don Musil Blue Rapids KS Lloyd Shubkagel Marysville KS Donnie Stryker Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Jim Musil Blue Rapids KS Mr. & Mrs. Jim Swim Marysville KS Mr. & Mrs. Larry Taylor Waterville KS

Ray & Barbara Petr Blue Rapids KS Bill & Joann Walcott Marysville KS Lyle & Ann Walter Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Pope Blue Rapids KS Charles & Mary Weickert Marysville KS Helen Weaver Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Frank Popejoy Blue Rapids KS Bill & Bert Hellmer Oketo KS Mr. & Mrs. Jim Wilson Waterville KS

Sharp Mfg. Blue Rapids KS Jim & Martha Turner Olsburg KS Ken & Pat Winkenwader Waterville KS

State Bank of Blue Rapids Blue Rapids KS Linda Chans Onaga KS Joe Brown Wichita KS

Mr. Jim Wessel Blue Rapids KS Mr. & Mrs. Edgar Copeland Riley KS Kevin Yowell Holden MO

Clayton Coulson Clay Center KS Larry Moon Riley KS Mr. & Mrs. Fred Fairchild Raymore MO

Jeffrey Richter Clay Center KS Mr. & Mrs. Alex Dawdy Sabetha KS Dave & Deb Geis Malcom NE

Randy Rundle Clay Center KS Mr. & Mrs. Shaun Pearson Sabetha KS Mr. & Mrs. Larry Arganbright Omaha NE

Gary Holbert Concordia KS Robert Strathman Seneca KS Larry Parsons Canton OH

Daryl Klataske Galva KS David Calwell Topeka KS Rev. Rodney Murray North Apollo PA

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Clark Glenn Elder KS Guy & Janet Rinehart Topeka KS Michael Burke Galveston TX

James & Freda Dobbins Goff KS Beverly Tabor Topeka KS James Hocker San Antonio TX

Marci Penner Inman KS David & Krista Wiggins Topeka KS Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Craig Couperville WA

Ralph & Heather McCain KS City KS Joe McAtee Vermillion KS Vern & Carol Osborne Cheyenne WY

Bill Hoffman Leavenworth KS Mr. & Mrs. Kent Stowell Vermillion KS Tom McCutcheon Rock Springs WY

Kay Lord Leavenworth KS Edward Hoover Wamego KS Adrian & Mary Pralle

Jay Peterson Leonardville KS Alberta Parry Washington KS Scott Sevens

Lester & Janet Weise Linn KS Chuck Bragunier Waterville KS

Catherine Blair Louisburg KS Sandra Bynum Waterville KS

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Doyle Manhattan KS Mr. & Mrs. Robert Chase Waterville KS

George & Judy Lookhart Manhattan KS Citizens State Bank Waterville KS
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